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www.white-fields.org 

Introducing Descar Auzeel 
We are so thankful that so many of our needs have been met from the generous support  of individuals!! 
  
In Liberia we have been able to provide motorcycles for 2 preachers, equipment to hold outdoor crusades, a phone 
for our lead preacher, repairs on church buildings throughout Liberia, and added support. 
 
In India we have been able to provide benches for churches, shoes for children, laptop and computer for a preach-
er. 
 
In Haiti we have been able to provide a home in Pignon and many needs at the Promised Land Children's Home. 
 
In Cuba we have been able provide chairs, fans, and sound equipment for 3 churches and also added support. 
 
In the Philippines we have been able to provide chairs and communion trays for a church. 
 
In Bulgaria we have been able to provide school books and clothing for children. 
 
Most important we have been able to provide Bibles throughout the world 
 
There is much more that has been done, but too long to list. Thank you so much for all you all have done to meet 
these needs and Praise God for all that has been done. 
 

We need more support for the General fund. 
We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists. 
We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home. 
 

CUBA 

Need more support for the preachers. $400 per preacher per year.  
 

HAITI 
$6000 to upgrade and repair some the buildings at the JLMH. They are long overdue ($500 has been given) 
 $8895 for a block fence around Bigot church ($500 has been given} 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible. 
 

INDIA 

Bibles are needed $3 per Bible 

          
LIBERIA 

More support for the preachers. $75 per month per preacher (Still need support for 25 preachers) 
Triumph Church of Christ floor  $1500 

$500 for computer for Roland McGill 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible 

Needs 

Immersions in 2020 

We praise God that during this year 2020 there have been 

309 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord 

and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! 

Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 

  

 

P.O. Box 1089   
Joplin, Mo 64802-1089 
 
Lori’s number 417-291-7225 
www.white-fields.org     wfoe@yahoo.com 
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Very happy to share 
with you the good 
news of the baptism 
of a couple, who 
accepted Christ as 
their personal savior 
through our hospital 
ministry. 
 

The husband has been bedridden for a long time, hospital-
ized and had no hope of survival. Our team got to visit the 
hospital and continued praying and shared the Word of God. The husband gained a little 
strength and was discharged from hospital, they both wanted to be added in the family of 
Christ. 
 

When they heard the Baptism service in our church premises. They both hired an Auto Rick-
shaw and came to our place and asked us to give baptism.  
 

As you can see in the pictures, the husband is not able to climb into the water on his own, he 
is helped by our youth. I want to share our new experience with you all. Totally 5 souls 

obeyed in the baptism (2 young boys and a girl who are stud-
ying in the college). Please pray 
for them  

 

Specially pray for both of them 
for God’s strength and grow in 
the Lord. 
We appreciate your prayers and 
concerns and support.  
 

EK and Joys  
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Baptisms From EK’s Hospital Ministry 
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Christmas Celebrations 

Money was giv-
en to Aaron 
Whisnant & John 
Sumo 

in Liberia. Kids in 
both of their churches 

were given clothing and toys.  
 

We sadly had to postpone our trip 
to Haiti. But that didn’t stop the 
kids from celebrating.  
 

Mark’s House 
The boys enjoyed a big 
feast and Soup JouMou. 
We also sent them board 
games and DVDs. They 
LOVE both. Nadine was 
able to buy some much 
needed items. Christmas 
gifts were also provided 
for Kid’s Club, Pignon.  

 

Promise Land Kids 
The kid enjoyed a big feast 
and a fun day.  
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Suman Singh in India 

Greetings in the name 
of our Lord Jesus 
Christ. Yesterday we 
conducted a meeting in 
a nearby village, Razo-
lu. It was a thanksgiving 
prayer meeting. About 
300 members attended. 
Many Hindu families 
attended that meeting.  

 

I invited preachers from different villages to come join 
us. Three preachers delivered the 
Word of God. On day 5 Hindu women 
were immersed in baptism in the river 
Godavari where there is plenty of wa-
ter. At that time we gave Sarees and 
bed sheets to the elderly women, they 
were very happy that day. I gave bi-
bles for the needy and the Hindu peo-
ple. We arranged dinner for all the 
members that day.  

  

Need Met in Liberia 

Aaron Whisnant requested money to buy instru-
ments and sound equipment to hold outdoor cru-

sades. Thank God this 
money was provided. One 
crusade has already been 
held. The result: 14 souls 
baptized into Christ! Praise 
the Lord! 
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Review of 2019 

  

Promise Land Preachers & Kids– Haiti 
I have 7 new baptism and 25 in the other churches. A total of 32. More 
then 30 new members at the church I lead. Most of the other churches 
have grown in number also. The one church we have problems with is 
the congregation by the airport, whom are now starting to scatter do to a 
church building that we don't have for them. We were kicked out of the 
building we were using a few weeks ago. We have land where I’d like to 
build a church building. I hope by them seeing the church started they will 
remain hopeful and not all scatter. I call this planting the seed of faith. 
 

God has blessed us with more than $10,000 worth of stuff for the orphan-
age from Lori and Zane. The Lord has blessed us with a school for our 
needs, 3 classroom were paid for by CMF. The Lord had blessed us with 
good credit from the local hardware and fabric store, who give us materi-
als on credit for the other 9 classes we needed. We now have 12 classes 

build and are schooling 220 children. 40 orphans and 180 Christian children in our neighborhood that 
couldn't afford going to school. 
 

In our 40 orphans, 3 are handicap. We are in desperate need of transportation means I have a pickup 
truck but it has broken down. We need a bus to transport our kids. 

First Sunday in 2020 

John Sumo in 
Liberia sent 
exciting  news 
and pictures 
of their first 
Sunday in 
2020. They 
baptized 24 
into Christ.  
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Christmas Celebrations 
Jesus Loves Me Home 
We were really struggling on what to do for the Jesus 
Loves Me Home. Then we received an email that made us 
so happy. 
 

We have always wanted to co-operate with other missions 
in Haiti, but it’s unfortunately never happened. Until now! 
Thru Holly Greer we met Jan Thompson with Chris-
topher’s Hope. We have been able to get our kids togeth-
er at a soccer complex and played the day away. This 
year Jan asked if she could host a Christmas party. Yes! 
Please!  

 

Jan had this to say: 
On my Christmas wish list each year is to have a party with another orphanage!! In the past 8 Christ-
mases, it hasn't happened for various reasons...but in 2019 it finally happened!! The Hopesters got 
together and had a party with the Jesus Loves Me Home. We played carnival-type games, musical 
chairs, soccer, did gymnastics, and jumped rope!! There was a little apprehension before the party be-
gan...especially with our teenagers!! But once the "ice was broken", everyone had a GREAT time!! A 
HUGE thanks to Pastor Prospere, the Director of the Jesus Loves Me Home, for being so easy to work 
with!! A HUGE thanks also goes to Holly for coming to help and she also gets all the photo credits!! 

Another HUGE thanks to the older Hopesters who were the hosts and hostess-
es as well as the game leaders and to my staff who prepared extra food for our 
22 guests!!  
 

The  kids had a wonderful time playing and 
meeting new friends.  
 

On New Years Day they had Soup JouMou and 
January 2 they had a big feast. We were able to 
send videos back and forth. We missed their 
precious faces so much! Clotide is in the pro-
cess of buying much needed items.  
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Review of 2019 
Jean Ronel Joseph, Pignon, Haiti 
2019 a Challenging year  
What God told Joshua led us through that difficult year to be “strong and courageous.” The political 
unrest started at the end of 2018. And people thought that 2019 would be different. It will be a peaceful 
and profitable year. But unfortunately, that was not the case, instead it was a year where a new system 
showed up which they called “locked.” This word took place among the opposition that stands against 
the government. They want the president to resign which he doesn’t want to do. Since January until 
now, people have been invading the streets protesting in violent ways, burning anything they find on 
their way, and killing each other. 
 We have been having a humanitarian crisis that I haven’t seen in Haiti since I was born. This was my 
first time to experience this kind of hardship.  The result of the “locked” is that supplies cannot go from 
one city to another or even to the small communities as they all get their supplies from the cities, mainly 
Port-au-Prince. A cup of beans that costed 50 gourds in January costs now in November 100 gourds. I 
took this as an example but the price of everything has been doubled or tripled at some point. 
 A gallon of gasoline cost 1500 gourds during the “locked”. In many cities in Haiti, there is no school as 
the “locked” movement prevents many kids from going to school until today. They even attacked some 
churches in some areas. But thanks be to God in Pignon, things has been better in terms of calm and 
tranquility. Kids here in Pignon have started going to school since September 9. This has been a bless-
ing for us that our kids could go to school. We feel the weight, the expensiveness of life and the difficul-
ty of Haiti affects all the Haitian fellows and even our friends that really care for us here. So we appreci-
ate the kinds words that we have been receiving from friends everywhere daily to encourage and com-
fort us during the political unrest which still continues. But this difficulty didn’t stop us from continuing 
the progress at First Christian Church of Terre, Mark’s Home and Kids Club Pignon. 
 

First Christian Church 
We still continue to spread the Good News. We have about 20 new converts (kids, youths plus adults) 
during this year. We only have about 10 that got baptize after so much encouragement. But some of 
them can’t do it as they are men and women that are living together outside the marriage institution. In 
2017 there was an organization that accompanied some couples in the areas of Pignon to get married 
by providing the basic things to get married like (suits, t-shirts and tie, rings, shoes, dresses…). They 
married 20 couples in 2017 in which FCC had two couples among them and in 2018 they married 42 
couples in which FCC had one couple from them and this year they will be marry 21 couples which 
FCC will have 2 couples in this program. And as a result these couples will be baptized and presented 
their kids right after their wedding. 
 So it is a big ministry, as many people in the rural communities don’t get married. Most of the times 
they want to, but they cannot afford it, so to find someone to help along with the basics are really im-
portant. We continue to pray that God will provide for those that haven’t married yet to make the deci-
sion to do it and to find means to do that. I have been nourishing this idea which is to accompany at 
least 20 women in the church that can make businesses. And also we want to find some friends that 
want to sponsor a child to go to school. We have some at the church and it breaks our hearts as lead-
ers to see kids stay home and don’t go to school. FCC wants to find friends that can assist at least to 
begin sponsoring five of these kiddos.  
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Review of 2019 

And then at last, FCC’s sanctuary is not finished with the tale yet only the pulpit and the hall way are 
finished, the two sides still need to finish. We have over 20 kids at FCC and during the service they take 
the attention of the parents away and prevent them from concentrating on God’s words, it’s our prayer 
that God provides for a gazebo to have special class for them during preaching time. And then also pray 
that our musical instruments be completed to worship God. I remember Reggie said he has two trum-
pets, we would be glad to have them at FCC. 
 
Mark’s Home 
M.H continues its mission which is to take good care of Kids and be a shoulder that they can lean on. 
We still continue to care for our 10 boys, we always thank God for using Tooger Smith and his Wife 
Charlottes to provide for M.H. we Thank God as well for the friends of White Field Oversees Evangelism 

for their generosity as well to continue to stand by us. We thank God for you guys every day and also for 

you that have been praying for us. The boys are growing very well, physically and spiritually. When the 

boys came in 2016, Nadine and I used to shower them every Sunday morning for church and during the 

week our employees had to help with that for school. But our boys have grown up so much that they 

don’t want to be showered by us any more, the good thing is the older boys help the little ones with that. 

Doubensky and Estenson do some little preaching at the prayer service in the church on Thursday and 

the others help lead service sometimes. I used to shave their hair all the time, but now Elson shaves my 

hair for me, so no need to find someone else to do it for me anymore, they are doing well and are learn-

ing. None of them repeated class, they are working hard. Now, I want to start introducing music classes 

that will help them to be even more useful in the Lord’s Hands. 

My wife, our baby and I have been living in one room and all the boys as well have been living in one 

room as well since we moved to our property in 2017. But, thanks  to God who provided money so that 

we could build a house for my family to stay, with that the boys will have two rooms now to live which will 

be more comfortable for them as the last time the social welfare services stopped by at Mark’s Home 

they were not happy with me for putting the boys in one room and no tile, but thanks be to God that 2020 

will be different and hopefully when they stop by again they will be happy.  

We are all really happy to live a bit more comfortable.  With the building of the new house, we even add-

ed a space to take girls at M.H. in 2020. So, we thank God for the progress we have made through the 

hardship of life in Haiti. There are a lot of needs and being able to add girls at M.H. will alleviate so many 

little orphans that don’t have anyone to care for them. So thanks a lot and keep up the good work. 

 

Kids Club Pignon 
This is a ministry that I really treasure and always make time for these kiddos. Every Saturday from 2 to 

4 O’clock, we meet these kids to teach them the word of God and spend quality time with them. The 

boys at M.H. like it when I take them to Kids Club. This December we will have some activities like soc-

cer championship the boys at M.H. will participate. Unfortunately, because of the way things are now in 

Haiti, I don’t know how I will be able to get some Christmas gifts for them to share with them at our 

Christmas party as we always do since we started in 2014. But God knows and will provide and we trust 

His provision…   

Merry Christmas 2019 and Happy New Year 2020 to all the supporters and friends of White Field 

Oversees Evangelism. Your family at First Christian Church, Mark’s Home and Kids Club Pignon 
are praying for you all. 

 

 


